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To continue the teaching and healing ministry of Jesus Christ. 

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital continues the healing ministry 
of Jesus Christ, focusing on the physical, mental, emotional and spiritual 
needs of children and their families. Through valued professionals, staff, 
community partners and friends, we seek to enhance the lives of our 
community’s children by delivering on the promise of a healthier future today. 
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Thank you for making today bright for our 
children and for standing with us for their

best tomorrow.

Scott Perryman 
Senior Vice President and Administrator 
President, Foundation 
Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital

Mary Ann Xavier 
Foundation Board Chair
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Dear Friends,

For nearly 25 years, Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital has 
been the provider of hope and healing to children and their families 
in the Inland Empire communities.  This is our responsibility and 
our privilege and more than that, it is fundamental to our mission.  
Every day, our care team and staff seek to enhance the lives of the 
children by delivering on the promise of a healthier future today.

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital is the sole provider 
of advanced pediatric health care to one fourth of the landmass 
of California, and treats many thousands of young patients each 
year. We are also part of an academic health institution with vast 
medical and educational resources. These combined factors 
uniquely position Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital to 
participate in and develop medical research techniques with far-
reaching and life-changing results.

The stories that you are about to read in our 2016 Annual Report 
capture the vision and passion of our medical professionals.  

Our physicians aspire to more than healthy outcomes; they strive 
for the best outcomes so that children can go home whole and 
lead quality lives. Our teams dream of new and better ways to 
heal, driven by a passion to improve the lives of all children.  

These people are the game-changers of Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital, and together with the infrastructure that Loma 
Linda University Health provides, they can do amazing things 
when they have the support.

Thanks to your generosity, Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital has that support. Because of the involvement of the 
community yesterday, today and tomorrow, Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital continues to provide excellent care to 
thousands of children each year – through teaching, treatment  
and research. 

Thank you for turning these dreams into reality.

Scott Perryman		  Mary Ann Xavier
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At Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital (LLUCH), babies receive the best 
care possible as they are monitored from 
the time they are in utero, growing from 
the size of a seed, to a grape, to an apple, 
until birth. However, the care available to 
expectant mothers and their babies is not 
something found across the globe. 

While doctors at LLUCH are dedicated to 
the patients here in the Inland Empire, they 
are also working to help a large portion of 
the world’s population where health care is 
either not available at all, or available at only 
a very basic level. 

Dr. Arlin Blood, director of research in the 
division of neonatology, has made it part 
of his mission to fill that gap through a 
research project in collaboration with RTI 
International and Duke University, with 
funding from the Bill and Melinda  
Gates Foundation. 

“To monitor and care for a fetus, we rely 
on ultrasound technology to see what’s 
going on inside a mother’s womb,” Blood 
says. “But in large areas of the world, such 
as rural Africa and India, such resources 
are not available. Premature births are 
potentially high in these areas, and these 
babies are likely not getting the treatment 
they need.”

Since summer 2016, LLUCH has been one 
of three hospitals working on the SOLVE-
GA (Smartphone Ophthalmoscope Lens 

Vascularity Estimated Gestational Age) 
research project. The other two hospitals 
are at the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill and the University of Iowa.

“Premature babies need specialized care, 
but if we don’t know how early the baby is, 
it is difficult to determine whether such care 
is needed,” Blood says.

For example, Blood says that if a baby 
is born earlier than 28 or 29 weeks, the 
lungs are underdeveloped and they need 
special treatment to assist with breathing. 
Premature babies also have unique 
nutritional needs, he says.

According to Blood, the study looks at 
whether a picture of a newborn’s eyes 
taken on a smartphone can help clinicians 
determine how prematurely the baby  
was born.

Blood explains that during the last trimester 
of development, babies have a network 
of blood vessels across the eye, which 
disappear gradually over time. “At around 
week 36 of gestation, these vessels are 
completely gone. So, the amount of blood 
vessels in the eye gives us some indication 
of what stage of development the baby  
is at.” 

Using a special lens that attaches to a smart 
phone camera, an ophthalmoscope, a photo 
of the eyes can be evaluated with special 
software that will determine the gestational 
age of a premature baby. 

Over the last year, those involved in the 
study, including Blood, have taken hundreds 
of photos of the eyes of neonates at various 
gestational ages in an effort to develop and 
perfect the software that could potentially 
save the lives of babies across the globe. 
“Our goal is to get photos from over 400 
babies,” Blood says.

According to Blood, the specialized device 
would be less expensive and ultimately 
easier to use than ultrasound.

“Compared to the tens of thousands of 
dollars it would cost to implement and 
operate ultrasound machines in these 
underserved areas of the world, the 
ophthalmoscope only costs about $600, 
and it can be used with a smart  
phone application.”

Blood and the team of researchers 
are hopeful the Bill and Melinda Gates 
Foundation would fund the implementation 
of the device in an effort to continue 
studying preterm births.

Blood affirms that “this study has the 
potential to make a large overall impact  
on the care of preterm infants where it  
is needed the most.”

Making an Impact Where it is Needed Most
How the use of a smartphone may save a baby’s life.
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Arlin Blood, PhD
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A quick glance around the office of 
researcher Arlin Blood, PhD, reveals that 
the associate professor at Loma Linda 
University School of Medicine loves 
children. Family photos fill a large frame 
on one wall while paintings, created in the 
vivid style of very young artists, adorn  
the others.

Blood is devoted to children professionally 
as well. For years, he has been investigating 
a molecular compound that prevents 
serious injury and even death in  
vulnerable newborns. 

The intriguing journey of nitric oxide (NO), 
from evil villain to benevolent protector, 
began in the mid-1980s when most 
researchers thought of it as a poison. In 
the latter part of that decade, however, 
researchers discovered that the human 
body actually manufactures NO to help its 
more than 35 trillion cells function. 

Almost overnight the once-maligned 
molecule attained heroic status. Not only 
did three prominent researchers win the 
Nobel Prize for their work with nitric oxide, 
but Science Magazine christened it 1992’s 
“Molecule of the Year.” 

Physicians soon discovered that precise 
doses of NO, administered into the 
airways of babies born with pulmonary 
hypertension, cause constricted blood 
vessels to relax and open up, allowing 
babies to breathe freely. Since the half-
life of the gas in blood is about two 
thousandths of a second, it vanishes almost 
immediately. “You get a nice effect on the 
lungs without too much effect on the rest 
of the body,” Blood says.

New research is leading to exciting 
discoveries about how body stores NO in 
reserves by converting it into two related 
compounds: nitrite and nitrate. Blood 
says these chemicals, once thought to be 
inactive byproducts of NO, are kept ready 
for use whenever needed.

Adults have bacteria in their mouths that 
convert nitrate — found in foods like leafy 
green vegetables and beets — into nitrite. 
The body can then convert nitrite back into 
NO. “Babies, however, lack these bacteria,” 
Blood says. “As a result, their NO reservoirs 
are largely depleted.”

He adds that although nitrate and nitrite 
are both beneficial, nitrite is the star. It 
lowers blood pressure, enhances exercise 
performance and, preclinical studies have 
found, protects against stroke, heart attack 
and other dangerous conditions. 

 

Blood is currently investigating nitrite’s role 
in preventing brain damage and stroke due 
to oxygen deprivation during pregnancy and 
delivery. Neonatal encephalopathy, as the 
condition is known, is the leading cause of 
brain injury in newborns. Tragically, it affects 
thousands of infants annually and often 
results in death or long-term disorders such 
as epilepsy, learning disabilities and  
cerebral palsy. 

Blood acknowledges that further studies 
on tissue samples are needed, but hopes 
his research will produce new options for 
protecting babies against brain damage, 
heart disease and stroke. “The long-term 
goal is to help newborns survive and thrive,” 
he says. 

Research is a slow, daunting process, but 
Blood is driven to do it. The art on his walls 
reminds him of why. 

Researcher Seeks Life-Saving Treatments for Oxygen-Starved Newborns
Once-maligned molecule is now saving lives thanks to groundbreaking research.

“The long-term goal is to 
help newborns survive  
and thrive …”
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Ariane Marie-Mitchell, MD, PhD, MPH
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A Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
pediatrician is working to level the playing 
field for traumatized kids.

Although adverse childhood experiences, 
also known as ACEs, are not a guarantee 
of poor health outcomes, they can increase 
the odds of poor health by between 200 
to 400 percent. Ariane Marie-Mitchell, MD, 
PhD, MPH, a preventive care specialist, 
says children who experience three or more 
ACEs during their childhood are at increased 
risk for alcoholism, cancer, depression, 
diabetes, heart disease, illicit drug use, lung 
disorders, obesity, sexually transmitted 
diseases, smoking, stroke and suicide. 

The goal of screening for ACEs in pediatric 
practice is to change the odds to help 
traumatized kids grow up into healthy, 
whole individuals. To do that, Marie-
Mitchell instituted the use of a Whole Child 
Assessment tool to screen all patients in 
the outpatient pediatric clinic at SAC Health 
System in San Bernardino. She says more 
than 2,000 children have been screened  
to date.

The Whole-Child Assessment allows 
physicians to assess whether a child has 
been exposed to any of the 10 common 
categories of ACEs:

•	Child emotional neglect

•	Child physical abuse

•	Child physical neglect

•	Child psychological abuse

•	Child sexual abuse

•	Domestic violence

•	Incarceration of a household member 

•	Mental illness in the household

•	Single, divorced or separated parenting

•	Substance abuse in the household

Marie-Mitchell and her research team are 
also examining the utility of a saliva test 
and other biomarkers to identify stress 
levels in at-risk children. “If you can identify 
biomarkers that show the child is under 
physiologic stress, then you have a metric 
to evaluate whether an intervention is 
helping the child grow up healthier,” Marie-
Mitchell said.

Physicians at SAC provide brief counseling 
and support to parents and, when needed, 
refer at-risk children and their families to 
local community resources. Marie-Mitchell 
is working with patients, providers and 
other community members to conduct 
research focused on determining which 
interventions can have the greatest success 
in reducing the damage of ACEs. 

Baby Liane was brought for a checkup 
when she was two weeks old. She seemed 

fine, so the primary care physician gave her 
parents advice about feeding and sleeping 
patterns and sent them home. 

Three weeks later, her parents took Baby 
Liane to an urgent care center, concerned 
she was crying too much. After finding 
nothing of concern, the urgent care provider 
reassured the parents and sent them home. 

The next week, Baby Liane was admitted to 
the hospital blind and brain damaged from 
being shaken. She also had multiple  
bone fractures.

Marie-Mitchell has two questions for 
Baby Liane’s physicians. “Did any of the 
doctors who met with the family — from 
the obstetrician to the pediatricians in the 
primary care and urgent care offices — 
screen for ACEs?” she asks. “And if they 
had, would Baby Liane be happier  
and healthier?”  

The prevention of similar tragedies in the 
future requires cross-sectoral collaboration 
between clinics and community partners. To 
this end, Marie-Mitchell recently launched 
the ACEs Task Force of San Bernardino 
County and is working with officials of 
Riverside County Public Health to launch a 
similar initiative. 

Marie-Mitchell hopes ACEs screening will 
soon be routinely practiced at every  
hospital and pediatric clinic in the world. 

Pediatrician Gives Traumatized Kids a Fighting Chance
Screening for adverse childhood experiences to prevent chronic diseases.
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J. Chiaka Ejike, MD Keely Proctor, patient
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Seventeen years ago, the physician who 
would become one of the world’s leading 
authorities on a deadly abdominal disorder 
had never heard of the condition.

During her pediatric fellowship, J. Chiaka 
Ejike, MD, director of the fellowship 
program in pediatric critical care medicine 
at LLUCH, encountered a patient who 
failed to respond to treatment for severe 
constipation. Ejike’s mentor said the 
problem might be caused by abdominal 
compartment syndrome, or ACS. “I looked 
it up and found very little in the literature 
with regards to children,” Ejike said. 

ACS occurs when the abdomen becomes 
distended due to abdominal pressure 
from an infection, trauma or other causes. 
ACS patients may lose good lung and 
heart function and the ability to urinate. In 
extreme cases, physicians must surgically 
open the intestinal wall to relieve pressure 
in the abdominal space. 

Before Ejike, there was no clear, reliable 
way to measure the pressure inside a 
pediatric patient’s abdomen, which meant 
it was hard to recognize ACS in time to 
prevent permanent organ damage or  
even death.

After several tests, Ejike and her colleagues 
determined the right volume of saline 

solution to introduce — through a tube 
placed in a child’s bladder — to measure 
abdominal pressure. This led to the key 
discovery that ACS can occur at lower 
pressures in kids than in adults. Ejike 
published a paper in 2008 describing 
how to measure abdominal pressure and 
diagnose ACS in children. 

Neither she nor co-authors, Khaled Bahjri, 
MD, MPH, and Mudit Mathur, MD, could 
have imagined the impact the paper would 
have. Since then, physicians around the 
world have been using this procedure 
to save lives. The paper was adopted 
by the World Society for the Abdominal 
Compartment and has become the 
gold standard, driving new international 
guidelines for monitoring abdominal 
pressures in children.

While the acclaim is nice, what matters to 
Ejike is that many children are alive today 
because of her research. 

Fifteen-year-old Keely Proctor, a sophomore 
at Redlands High School, is one of them. 
Proctor was transported to LLUCH, where 
Ejike was a member of the pediatric 
intensive care unit team, after a 35-foot fall 
from a ski lift in second grade. The accident 
caused devastating injuries: one kidney was  

ruptured, she was hemorrhaging from the 
liver and other organs, and her spleen  
was cracked. 

Proctor required multiple surgeries, and 
Ejike closely monitored her intra-abdominal 
pressure to assess for the development of 
tertiary ACS; a form of the disorder that can 
develop when a patient’s abdominal wound 
is left open, as Proctor’s was, to prevent 
pressures in the abdomen from rising to 
dangerous levels and causing damage to 
other internal organs. “We also monitored 
her intra-abdominal pressures after she was 
successfully closed,” Ejike says.

Proctor doesn’t remember her horrifying 
fall or the long days in the hospital. “All I 
remember is coloring in the playroom,” she 
says. Today, despite chronic kidney disease, 
she doesn’t have any pain. “I do have to 
drink a lot of water,” she says.

Her mother, however, will never forget 
how Ejike fought to restore her daughter to 
health and wholeness.

“Dr. Ejike was amazing!” says Terry 
Proctor. “She was so forward thinking and 
aggressive. She is one of the huge reasons 
Keely is alive today.”

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital Physician Helps Discover  
the Key to Fighting Deadly Abdominal Disorder in Children
Gold standard testing procedure developed at LLUCH.
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Gregory Aaen, MDJuan Garcia, patient
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Juan Garcia was 12 years old when the 
symptoms began. 

At first, it was just blurry vision and eye 
pain. Then he started feeling exhausted 
much of the time. One day, he woke up 
completely numb on one side of his body. 
Later that day, he tripped and fell twice 
while running in PE class.  

With youthful optimism, Garcia convinced 
himself it was only a passing phase. “I’m 
going to get better,” he thought.

Five years and countless doctor visits 
later, he finally learned the cause of his 
strange symptoms: multiple sclerosis (MS). 
Unbeknown to Garcia, the chronic 

inflammatory and degenerative disease 
had been attacking his central nervous 
system for years, disrupting communication 
between his brain and body. 

Garcia had thought MS was an adults-only 
disease, but he soon learned that between 
8,000 and 10,000 children and teens in the 
United States have the disorder. 

 

Fortunately, the Pediatric Multiple Sclerosis 
Center at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital — one of only 12 sites in the 
nation listed with the Network of Pediatric 
MS Centers and funded by the National 
Multiple Sclerosis Society — is located just 
35 miles from Garcia’s home in Oak  
Hills, California.

Gregory Aaen, MD, director of the center, 
told Garcia the disease usually strikes after 
puberty. He said symptoms can include 
weakness and fatigue; blurry vision and 
pain in one eye; numbness and tingling; 
poor concentration and memory; difficulty 
in walking, maintaining balance and 
controlling bodily functions; and seizures. 

Aaen informed Garcia 
that treatment consists of 

injectable drugs, pills and 
intravenous infusions. “Most 

of the time, we use injections 
because they have been out 

for approximately 25 years, and 
published case studies show they are just 
as efficient in children as adults,” Aaen says.

Garcia enrolled as a participant in a clinical 
trial that Aaen is conducting to find out if 
a new oral medication for adults works 
for teens as well. Although Aaen cautions 
that anecdotal testimony is insufficient to 
establish the effectiveness of a treatment 
by itself, Garcia says the drug is helping  
him a lot. 

He cites two family trips to Mexico as an 
example. After the first, he felt listless and 
exhausted for several weeks. But after 
the second — which occurred during the 
time he was on the medication from the 
clinical trial — Garcia felt just fine. “I stayed 
out late every night, hanging out with my 
friends,” he says. “I still feel good!”

With the support of his family and Aaen’s 
expert care, Garcia looks forward to the 
future. He recently entered a program to 
become a freight broker, a skill he will use 
in his family’s trucking business and wants 
to study photography. 

He has advice for young people with MS. 
“Do not lose hope. Do not let the sickness 
take over your life. Never lose sight of what 
you want to do.”

When Multiple Sclerosis Attacks Children and Teens
Symptoms can start years ahead of a diagnosis.

Individuals interested in learning more 
about pediatric MS, please contact: 

Gregory Aaen 
GAaen@llu.edu

“Do not lose hope. Do not let the 
sickness take over your life. Never 
lose sight of what you want to do.”

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital      13



14  INNOVATE  |  2016 Annual Report



Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
prides itself on providing whole child care 
— treating the mind, body and spirit — to 
every patient. But while doctors keep busy 
with their patients, who is keeping busy 
taking care of them?

Doctors also need to take care of 
themselves and each other. 

After finishing medical school, the next step 
for doctors is their residency program. For 
pediatricians, this is a three-year program, 
and it will be one of the most challenging 
stages in their life. 

Pediatric residents work nine to 12-hour 
shifts, are often on 24-hour call every fourth 
night and depending on their rotations, 
shifts can be longer with fewer days off.

Assistant professor of pediatrics, Albert 
Khait, MD, has been studying resident 
burnout since 2011. He says there is a lot of 
negativity around resident burnout, but it’s 
something that should be taken seriously.

“If doctors are not happy, patient care can 
be affected and we need to avoid that,” 
Khait says.

“Physician burnout can also lead to 
depression, medication error, patient 
dissatisfaction and a decrease in career 
enjoyment,” Khait says. “What’s worse,  
400 physicians in the United States take 
their life each year,” he says.

Research shows that 40 to 70 percent of 
pediatric residents in the United States 
are burnt out, and it peaks in the second 
year of residency when responsibilities and 
case severity intensify. “We are working to 
find solutions to decrease burnout at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital,”  
Khait says. 

Khait is part of a curriculum development 
team for a system of wellness through 
communication, known as the CLEAR 
Whole Person Care Model. Through 
connecting, listening, exploring, 
acknowledging, and responding and 
reflecting, physicians participate in 
workshops that teach how to use CLEAR in 
their clinical encounters. 

Since 2016, Khait and his team have been 
working on the study, “Mitigating Burnout 
in Residents via a Clinical Practice Tool,” and 
he hopes to determine if patient-centered 
communication and building a better bond 
with the patient can improve the health of 
the physicians.

Khait and his team are teaching CLEAR as 
a tool for patient-centered communication. 
“My study’s hypothesis is that CLEAR can 
be used as a shield or buffer to provide 
equanimity within an encounter, hence 
maintaining wellness in the provider.”

Chad Vercio, MD, also involved in the study, 
says they hope utilizing the CLEAR model 
will impact burnout positively by helping 
physicians find meaning in their work. 
“The dynamics of whole person care are 
complex, but as physicians our ability to 
empathize with and understand our patients 
is critical,” he says. “If we are burnt out then 
our willingness to do these things is low.”

Vercio finished his internal medicine-
pediatric residency in 2009 and agrees that 
resident burnout is a very real and common 
experience. “Residents and doctors alike 
are experiencing long work hours and busy 
seasons, and we are dealing with severely ill 
and dying patients,” he says. “It’s important 
to learn skills and find support to cope with 
the stressors that can burn us out.

Mitigating Burnout in Our Residents
Patient-centered communication can improve health of physicians.

“The dynamics of whole 
person care are complex, 
but as physicians our ability 
to empathize with and 
understand our patients 
is critical,” he says. “If we 
are burnt out then our 
willingness to do these 
things is low.”
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Walter’s Automotive Group 
Champion Since 1996 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	21st Annual Walter’s Children’s Charity Classic

Farmer Boys Restaurants 
Champion Since 2000 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	15th Annual “Give a Helping Hand” Benefit Drive

K-FROG 95.1 FM and 92.9 FM 
Champion Since 2002 
2016 Fundraisers:

•	15th Annual Stater Bros. Charities K-Froggers  
for Kids Radiothon

•	14th Annual K-FROG Cares Golf Classic

•	14th Annual K-FROG Cares Concert

KOLA 99.9 FM 
Champion Since 2003 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Trans-Siberian Orchestra Benefit Concert

Stater Bros. Charities and Stater Bros. Markets 
Champion Since 2003 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	15th Annual K-Froggers for Kids Radiothon

Quaid Harley-Davidson 
Champion Since 2005 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	24th Annual Quaid Harley-Davidson Toy Run

Kannan Invitational 
Champion Since 2006 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	11th Annual Kannan Invitational Golf Classic

Business Development Association of the Inland Empire 
Champion since 2007 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	“Conquer the Rock” Golf Tournament

Cha
mpions   Children 

for

Each year, patients at Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital benefit from generous donations 
made by individuals, foundations, corporations and support organizations. A few very special 
corporations and support organizations have committed to host an annual fundraising event 
benefiting Children’s Hospital with a gift of $10,000 or more. In 2016 alone, these Champions for 
Children raised over $850,000 helping to build a brighter future for our patients.
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Inland Empire 66ers  
Champion Since 2008 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	14th Annual 66ers Golf Tournament

Ontario Reign and Hope Reigns Foundation 
Champion Since 2009 
2016 Fundraisers:

•	Ontario Reign Jersey Auction and Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital Night

Spirit of Children 
Champion Since 2010 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Spirit of Children In-Store Fundraiser

The Old Spaghetti Factory 
Champion Since 2011 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	5th Annual The Old Spaghetti Factory  
Tip-A-Firefighter – Redlands

•	3rd Annual The Old Spaghetti Factory  
Tip-A-Firefighter – Rancho Mirage

Aflac and Macy’s 
Champion Since 2012 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Aflac Holiday Ducks

Desert Thunder 
Champion Since 2013 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Desert Thunder Motorcycle Rally and Car Show

Goldenvoice and KCAL 96.7 FM 
Champion Since 2013 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Trans-Siberian Orchestra Benefit Concert

Inland Empire Enforcers 
Champion Since 2013 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Cops N Jocks Bowl

Corky’s Restaurant & Bakery 
Champion Since 2014 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Corky’s Cookies 4 Cancer 

Jersey Mike’s 
Champion Since 2015 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	Combos for Kids

Mix 101.3 FM 
Champion Since 2015 
2016 Fundraiser:

•	3rd Annual Mix 101.3 FM Radiothon and Auction

For more information on how your 
company can get involved, please contact: 

Tiffany Hoekstra 
thoekstra@llu.edu  |  909-558-5367

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital      17



Pictured: Big Hearts for Little Hearts Desert Guild and Indio Advisory Council 

Serving the Coachella Valley
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At Loma Linda University Health, we know that one of the keys to 
healing is meeting the needs of our community. That is why we have 
a team dedicated to serving the Coachella Valley. Our new pediatric 
outpatient pavilion will be offering specialty care services conveniently 
located in Indio, along with the SAC Health System which offers primary 
and specialty care to families. Join us as we serve the kids and families 
in our community with exceptional care.

Thank you to the Indio advisory council members who have provided 
significant support and direction from the beginning of this project.

Loni Bader and Jerry Argovitz

Rhona Bader

Stephanie Finmark

Jill and Barry Golden

Jessica Greene

Norma and Ron Hare

Jeanne and Lou Mace

Wayne Pollard

Dawn and Ken Rashid

Andrea Rosenblatt

Dale Rotner

E. Jane and Morton Woolley

Mary Ann and Frank Xavier

I nd io Adv isor y

To learn more about how  
you can help support our  

new clinic, please contact: 

Josh Zahid 
jnzahid@llu.edu  |  909-558-5384

Council Members
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The James and Rowena Ramos  
Family Endowment

James and Rowena Ramos were inspired 
to provide for community children through 
an endowment at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital. Their inspiration grew 
from the care provided by the hospital 
for young members of their family, 
including granddaughters Summer Fawn 
and Shawnee Ramos, grandsons Tom 
Strongwind Ramos and Hawk Brown 
Ramos, and great-grandson Bryce Ekel. 
They were also guided by the examples 
provided by Rowena’s son, Ken Ramirez, 
and her parents, Raoul and Martha Chacon.

The Raoul and Martha Chacon  
Family Endowment

The Chacon family believes in the future of 
our children. Family members have chosen 
to honor this belief through an endowment 
that provides life-saving and compassionate 
care at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital for the children of this community.

The  A. Gary Anderson Family Foundation

Carrying out Mr. Anderson’s legacy to meet 
community needs, the A. Gary Anderson 
Family Foundation has generously funded 
the A. Gary Anderson Playroom at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital. 
This playroom affords young patients the 
opportunity to interact with others and to 
enjoy diversionary play under the caring 
supervision of child life specialists.

The Jerry L. and Shirley N. Pettis Family 
Research and Operating Endowment

The Pettis Family Endowment provides 
funds for pediatric hematology and 
oncology research and clinical care at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital. In 
recognition of their generous contribution, 
the pediatric hematology/oncology and 
stem cell transplant wing of Children’s 
Hospital was named in their honor in 2005.

The Ken Ramirez Family Endowment

The Ramirez family is dedicated to the 
eradication of childhood diabetes. This 
endowment was founded by Ken Ramirez 
and is supported by members of the 
extended Ramirez family. Annual proceeds 
support treatment and education provided 
to Inland Empire children by the Pediatric 
Diabetes Center at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital.

Endowments ensure that the healing care offered by Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital will be 
available to future generations of children. In addition, named endowments provide a lasting tribute to 
an individual or to a family’s legacy of philanthropy. For more information about establishing a named 
endowment, please call the Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital Foundation at 909-558-5370.

and

Donor-Advised Fund
sEndowments
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The James W. Totman Pediatric  
Cancer Research Endowment

A longtime resident of the Inland Empire, 
James W. Totman built a successful general 
contracting business building homes, 
apartment complexes and commercial 
buildings. Mr. Totman established a trust 
that provides an endowment for ongoing 
pediatric cancer research at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital.

The Coral and Richard Tegley 
Memorial Endowed Education Fund

In remembrance of his wife, a long-standing 
member of the pediatric critical care nursing 
team at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital, Richard Tegley established this fund 
to provide greater knowledge to other critical 
care nurses through educational  
conference opportunities.

Shawnee’s Smile

Tommy and Maria Ramos were inspired 
by their youngest daughter, Shawnee, 
to establish a resource at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital to help families 
of children born with a cleft palate or cleft lip.

Woolley-Pettis Endowed  
Chair for Pediatric Research

The Big Hearts for Little Hearts Desert Guild 
launched the Woolley-Pettis Endowment 
Fund to support pediatric research and 
teaching at LLUCH in honor of E. Jane 
Woolley, MD, and The Honorable Shirley N. 
Pettis-Thompson: two visionary women who 
established the Desert Guild through their 
passion and desire to help children. 

For more information regarding the Woolley-
Pettis Endowed Chair, visit lluch.org/wp.
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Heritage
SOCI E TY

Membership in the Heritage Society is extended to anyone who includes a 
charitable gift to Loma Linda University, Loma Linda University Medical Center  
or Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital as part of an estate plan. Through 
their generosity, members ensure the future of these institutions.

In recognition of their support, members are included in special celebrations and 
important occasions, and receive regular updates from organizational leadership. 
In addition, members receive publications that provide updates regarding 
educational, clinical, research and service activities on campus. Most importantly, 
members are an integral part of the University, Medical Center and Children’s 
Hospital family and have the satisfaction of knowing that they are making a 
significant difference in advancing Loma Linda University Health’s mission.

Members of the Heritage Society can be assured that information relating to 
their gifts and estate plans will be kept confidential. The only information made 
pubic will be the names of members who elect to be included on the Heritage 
Society Donor Wall. In no case will the financial details of gifts be disclosed.

To become a Heritage Society member  
or for more information, please contact: 

Loma Linda University Health  
Office of Planned Giving 

PO Box 2000, Loma Linda, CA 92354 
909-558-4553
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Estate of Dorothy E. Richards

Rose M. Rumfola Trust

Ella Mae Gee Trust

A.K. Brown* and Nancy Anderson

Edwin and Vera* Anliker

Ron and Jeanine Ask

Dalton* and Barbara Baldwin

Arthur* and Barbara Barkan

Donald* and Dorothy Behling

Dave and Lyn Behrens Basaraba

Richard Bennett

Charles and Bonnie Bensonhaver

Dr. and Nancy I. Bergstrom

Dave* and Lucille Bieber

Carl and Charlotte Bowman

Norman and Nadine Britton

Michael and Evva* Brown

Frederick Brown

Mark and Christi Bulot

Kenneth* and Theresa Burke

Ernie and Gloria Chan

Kenneth and Penny Coley

William* and Norma Colwell

David Colwell

Arthur* and Helen Dalgleish

Robert and Joann Darby

Jerry* and Sylvia Davis

Dennis and Yolanda De La Paz

Walter and Gean* Deege

Thomas and Patricia Dickinson

Glenn* and Patricia Dickinson

Herb and Carol Domke

John and Olive* Dowswell

Richard* and Marie Duncan

Edward* and Marijane Elmendorf

Sherrie Padden-Fabian

Donald and Alice* Fahrbach

Russell* and Edith Fillner

Garry and Cathleen FitzGerald

Gary and Annette Frykman

Sylvia Giang

Charles and Ruth Goodacre

Cornell and Beverly Greavu

Harold and Elaine* Grundset

Roger and Bonnie Hadley

Roger and Donna Hadley

Max and Cari Hammonds

Lewis* and Ruth Hart

Frances Hawkins

Jess* and Anita Hayden

Norman and Barbara Henderson

Ronald and Karen Hendricks

Raymond and Marilyn Herber

Victor Hervig

Gilbert* and Matilda Hidalgo

David Hodgson

Rolland and Florence* Howlett

Alfred* and Carolina Issler

Karin and John M. Joye

Clarence* and Dorothy Keppler

Floyd* and Patricia Koorenny

Natalie Kopp

Albert and Elizabeth* Koppel

Evert and Ruth* Kuester

Frank and Sirpa Lee

Ralph Lee

Charles and Heather Lindsay

Doug* and Doris Loge-Wacker

 	 (*=deceased)

Pla
nned

Gifts Committed 
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Edwin* and Patricia Lowe

Oliver* and Dixie Lowry

C.G.* and Shirley Macaulay

Lou and Jeanne Mace

Bob and Pauline Marckini

J. Lynn and Karen Martell

Yolanda Massie

Wesley and Candy* Masterjohn

Delia McCulloch

Leland* and Harriett K. McElmurry

Todd and Janya Mekelburg

Norman and Patricia Meyer

Nicetas* and Katherine Michals

Hassan and Mahvash Milani

Cyril* and Florence Mitchell

Robert and Gladys Mitchell

Violet Molnar

Charles* and Doris Moore

James Moore

Homer Lamborn* and Janice Morrison

Jay* and Nadine Munsey

Jeanne and Milton* Murray

Ron and Christine Neish

Doyce and Janice Nicola 

Quintes and Norene Nicola

David and Linda Peters

Chester* and Ellen Pflugrad

Jim and Jennifer Pinder

Harvey and Edith Price

Donald and Lois Prior

Robert* and Vivian Raitz

Lillian Roach

June Rogers-Farmer

Clyde and Kirsten Roggenkamp

Max and Patricia Rusher

Dennis and Angela Sanders

Austin* and Phyllis Sawvell

Lilah Scalzo

Gary Schacht

Michael and Jeanne Schrader

Ronald and Louise* Scott

Robert Seale

William* and Louise Seek

Olivia Seheult

Snoka Senseman

Wynton and Darlene Shaw

Paul and Ethel* Shearer

Frances Simpson

 

Dr. Robert and Cheryl Smith

Eileen R. Snell

Ted and Geraldine Stephens

Ronald and Jonell Stephens

Kendall and JoAnn Studebaker

George* and Joan Summers

William and Rose* Swatek

James and Sandra Szana

Robert* and Mary Taylor

David and Maxine Taylor

Ralph and Carolyn Thompson

W. Alvin and Marilyn Thunquest

Charles and Allene* von Henner

Ralph* and Alice Walker

Calvin and Joyce Wang

David L. and Linda G. G. White

Charles and Crystal Wical

Scott and Anne Wilcox

Everet and Joan Witzel

John* and Alice Wong

Morton and E. Jane Woolley

Junko Yamamoto

Charles and Naomi Yamashiro

Dr. and Mrs. Charles K. Yamashiro

				    (*=deceased)
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“I give because I want  
to bless others the way 
 I have been blessed.”

	 - Shirley Macaulay  
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Shining

Funds
STAR Giving to Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital is a special way to 

honor or remember someone close to you, while also bringing hope to 
children in our care. Tribute donors can establish a Shining Star Fund in 
the name of their loved one. As well as paying special tribute, a Shining 
Star Fund provides an everlasting way to honor or remember someone.

Anyone may contribute to a Shining Star Fund at any time or to 
acknowledge a loss, birthday, anniversary or other special occasion. 
Gifts to Shining Star Funds are used to further the mission of the 
Children’s Hospital and help ensure the availability of critical health  
care services for the children.

All Shining Star funds are acknowledged in the Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital Foundation Annual Report. When contributions  
to a Shining Star Fund reach $2,500 or more, a celestial star will be  
named for the honored individual. Shining Star Funds that have 
received contributions of $5,000 or more will be included on the 
Shining Star Donor Wall located in the Children’s Hospital.

To establish a Shining Star Fund or for 
more information, please contact: 

Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital Foundation

PO Box 2000, Loma Linda, CA 92354
909-558-5370
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Cynthia Ambrose 

Nicholas L. Anthony 

Frank C. Arena, Jr. 

Barbara N. Crocker Beaune 

Sandra Berger 

Peyton Blythe 

Robert Matthew Carroll-Stamp 

Ryan Castle 

Robert F. Chinnock 

Reagan Lynn Clark 

Timmy Collins 

Alba De Benedet 

Liz DeSutter 

Alberta Detsch 

Carol Donahue Tavares 

Savannah Edwards 

Danny Flores 

Robert J. Fredericks 

Bobbie Friedman 

Hamma Gibson 

Robert L. Green 

David H. Guldhammer 

Janine R. Hanna 

Paul David Hennings 

Jeanne S. Holman 

Jason Hughes 

Cole Johnson 

Laiken K.P. Kenwood 

Jennifer Kingston 

Dominic Pasquale Leone  
and Gregory W. Leone 

Andy Light 

Brandon W. McDonald 

Matthew Meza 

Marty Moates 

Ivan  Nicholas Bailey 

Jacob Pannel 

Howard “Pops” Peterson 

Honorable Dr. Shirley  
Pettis-Roberson 

Michelle Spencer Pogue 

Teresina Portolesi 

Abigail Power 

Maria Ramirez 

Randall Scott Smith 

Randall I. Reeve 

Ivan Leon Reeve, MD 

Debbie M. Richey 

Jean Marie Robb 

Simon Sanchez, Jr. 

Christopher Scarpelli 

Louise B. Scott 

Michael D. Seever 

Shining Mountains SDA School

Dawn Siegal 

Rhea Singh 

David Arend Spykstra 

Al G. Vaughan 

Terence D. Vine 

Bonnie Jean Whitmer 

Sarah Woolery 

Art Workman 
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Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital Foundation is 
privileged to have an association of volunteer guilds whose 
events and activities raise funds and bring awareness to help 
meet the health care needs of community children.

In addition, Guild members help brighten the lives of hospitalized 
children through fun and diversionary activities. Together, the 
Desert Guild, Loma Linda Guild, Riverside Guild and Temecula 
Valley Guild include more than 50 plus board members and 400 
members from across the Inland Empire and Coachella Valley.

During their 2015-2016 season, Big Hearts for Little Hearts 
Guilds hosted 12 fundraising events, 14 patient diversionary 
events and collectively raised over $325,000 to ensure critical 
medical care for the sick children at LLUCH.

for
He

arts HeartsBIG
LITT LE

G U I LD S

lluch.org/guilds

For more information on the 
Guilds, please contact: 

Josh Zahid  
jnzahid@llu.edu  |  909-558-5384

Desert Guild Board

Loni Bader Argovitz 
Life Member

Rhona Bader 
President

Doralee Bailey 
Life Member

Karlyn Boppell 
Secretary

Mardell Brandt 
Past President, Life Member, Founder

Dee Brown 
eNewsletter Co-Chair

Fidge Brown 
Cares & Concern Chair

Sherry Cherlin 
Cooking Demos Chair

Svanhild Dolin 
Life Member

Linda Ford 
Life Member

Sheila Freeman 
Life Member

Jill Golden 
Junior Guild Co-Chair, Life Member

Jessica Greene 
Shopping Boutique Co-Chair

Cindy Hashey-Navarette 
Hugs Help Healing Workshop Co-Chair

Bi
g H

earts
for Little H

earts Big Hearts for Little H
earts
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Susan Linsk 
Membership Co-Chair

Jeanne Mace 
Hugs Help Healing Workshop  
Co-Chair, Past President,  
Life Member

Brenda Marten 
Corresponding Secretary

Shirley N. Pettis Thompson 
Founder

Dawn Rashid 
GGG Co-Chair

Bobbi Reiman 
Life Member

Carol Rochford 
Life Member

Andrea Rosenblatt 
GGG Co-Chair

Dale Rotner 
Vice President, Past President

Jane Tracey 
Opportunity Drawings,  
Silent Auction Chair

Summer Trevor 
Shopping Boutique Co-Chair

Lizette Vela 
Junior Guild Co-Chair

Kathleen Venturi 
Hospital Tours Co-Chair, 
Life Member

Lainie Weil 
ER Clothing Chair, Past President

Joan Woehrmann 
Membership Co-Chair

E. Jane Woolley, MD 
Life Member, Founder

Mary Ann Xavier 
Hospital Tours Co-Chair,  
Past President, Life Member 

Heidi York 
Reservations Chair, Treasurer

Loma Linda Guild Board

Dolores Aeberli 
Past President

Leigh Anderson 
Fundraising Chair

Julie Cutler 
Membership Chair

Don Finch 
Photographer

Eloise Habekost 
Co-President

Sandra Herrmann 
Carols in the Lobby Chair

Valerie Lewis 
Education Liasion Co-Chair

Penny Moores 
Treasurer

Laurie Munson 
Secretary

Angie Perryman 
Hospitality Chair

James Ponder 
Publicity

Cheryl Slaton 
5k Run/Walk, Expo Chair

Lynn Sleeth 
Education Laision Co-Chair

Angie Temple 
Cooking School Chair

Carol Troesh  
Hospital Events Chair

Dixie Watkins 
Co-President

Riverside Guild Board

Suzy Clem 
Secretary

Vickie Hawley 
Jazz in the Garden Co-Chair

Jinger Liner 
Jazz in the Garden Co-Chair

Meredith Maloney 
Director

Pauline McGuigan 
Director

Barbara Moore 
Director

Bobbie Powell 
Education Chair

Barbara Robinson 
President

Barbara Shackelton 
Publicist

Clara Vanderpool 
Treasurer

Temecula Valley

Guild Board

Theresa Bolton 
Co-Chair

Kathy Ciraulo 
Historian

Cindy Coopes 
Director

Michele Edisen 
Co-Chair

Diane Eggleton 
Director

LouEllen Ficke 
Treasurer

Shawn Martin 
Membership Co-Chair

Michelle Ortiz 
Director

Catherine Pepe 
Secretary

Kathryn Stiles 
Director

Mie Tsuchimoto 
Director

Lauren Weeks 
Social Media Chair
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Desert Guild

Judy Albright

Mary Allen

Helen Anderson

Leigh Anderson

Susan Aprahamian

Carrie Arata

Loni Bader Argovitz

Rhona Bader

Doralee Bailey

Sheila Bailin

Helen Baker

Betty Battista

Patty Bauer

Gail Baum

Zerryl Becker

Lucia Bell

Marcia Block

Karlyn Boppell

Mardell Brandt

Juanell Brewer

Fidge Brown

Carol Buck

Rachelle Bussell

Maureen Cantlin

David Carstensen

Debbie Casden

Sherry Cherlin

Jo Anna Codington

Evie Compton

Claire Cosgrove

Elaine Dachis

Jackie Davis

Jo Ann Davis

Michelle Dean

Marjorie Dodge

Svanhild Dolin

Marilyn Eager

Judy Estey

Susie Etheridge

Edith Familian

Linda Fielder

Tess Fife

Carol Filler

Don Finch

Stephanie Finmark

Joann Firmage

Jo Anne Forrest

Dee Franken-Brown

Sheila Freeman

Tama Freund

Carol Friedman

Annette Frykman

Alvera Gaeta

Nikki Gaitan

Christina Gantz

Sherri Geschwind

Susan Gillman

Jill Golden

Rochelle Goldstein

Melinda Goodman

Anne Gookin

Deborah Goore

Jessica Greene

Eva Gunther-James

Alice Gutowicz

Eloise Habekost

Cindy Hashey-Navarette

Marilyn Hamilton

Mary Hansen-Faris

Norma Hare

Laurian Hasselwander

Meris Hatfield

Judy Heinrich

Carole Herrera

Sandi Herrmann

Roberta Hirsch

Nancy Hollinghead

Katherine Hunter

Marietta Hurst

Lynn Johnson

Margaret Keung

Margaret King

Bobbie Kouri

Patsy Kruse

Robin Leland

Suzanne Leland

Susan Linsk

Susan Lucas

Jeanne Mace

Barbara Malone

Brenda Marten

Catherine McClaskey

Carolyn Meyer

Kay Mills

Terri Munselle

Lynn Nash

Norma Nelson

Mary Ann Ohanesian

Triston Olson

Jillian Payne

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Lorraine Pettitt

Sandi Phillips

Barbara Platt

James Ponder

Kim Pontius

Julianna Powell

Annual M
embers
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Barbara Pregmon

D.R. Pultz

Dawn Rashid

Mary Reichley

Bobbie Reiman

Linda Rider

Carol Rochford

Natasha Romero

Andrea Rosenblatt

Jane Ross

Dale Rotner

Diane Sagan

Myra Sanderman

Peggy Scott

Barbara Segal

Barbara Shabashov

Frankie Shack

Peti Shipper

Gwen Skoretz

Joyce Smith

Iris Smotrich

Myrna Solomon

Janice Spencer

Mary Jane Stratman

Fran Suydam

Barbara Sylvor-Marks

Joyce TerHar

Judy Torodor

Jane Treacy

Summer Trevor

Janice Umdenstock

Lizette Vela

Kathleen Venturi

Arlene Volk

Patti Wallace

Dee Wambaugh

Donna Warren

Dixie Watkins

Jutta Wayland

Lainie Weil

Joni Weiner

Rosella Weissmann

Florence Weizer

Diane Wendel

Marilyn Williams

Joan Woehrmann

E. Jane Woolley

Mary Ann Xavier

Heidi York

Josh Zahid

WD Fascination Ranch

Loma Linda Guild

Dolores Aeberli

Leigh Anderson

Raquel Arizmendi

Shirley Arledge

Becky Barnes

Jane Barr

Betti Bauer-Kaste

Brenda Bean

Renee Bengtson

Anahid Benzatyan

Caroline Boyd

Claudia Brunick

Christe Bulot

Annette Busek

Rachalle Bussell

Robynn Capestany

Marian Chrispens

Gillian Christie

Jo Anna Codington

Janet Cohen

Jannette Curti

Julie Cutler

Marilyn Dale

Darlene Daniello

Cindy Davis

Jackie Davis

Sylvia Davis

Marie Delgado

Andrea Dill

Marcia Dunbar

Jeannie Durbin

Jim Durbin

Linda Edwards

Janell Ehrler

Barbara Elston-Hurdle

Sharyl Ewart

Jean Fankhanel

Pam Feldkamp

Bunny Finch

Don Finch

Darlene Fischers

Mary Fogleman

Ronalyn Fujii

Steve Fujii

Shary Fuller

Rona Gabriel

Judy Gates

Patti Geissinger

Susan Goe

Ruth Goodacre

Kayla Granillo

Martha Green

Eloise Habekost

Pearl Harp

Kathleen Harper

Cheryl Harrison

Jeanne Hartnell

Irene Haynes
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Sandra Herrmann

June Hibbard

Pam Holcolme

Nancy Johnston Lashier

Roland Karim

Marilyn Kim

Maddie King

Tina Knight

Melissa Koss

Renate Krause

Beverly Krick

Stacy Kunkel

Valerie Lewis

Sandra Lourenco

Amanda Lower

Lani Lynch

Janice Mace

Katherine Maiberger

Laurie Mattson

Beanie Medlicott

Ann Meier

Carol Meulenkamp

Jessika Meyer

Carolyn Michaelis-Moe

Alecia Miller

Don Moores

Penny Moores

Gloria Moreland

Laurie Munson

Jean Murdoch

Sherry Nolfe

Johnie Nottingham

Carron Oberhauser

Kadijat Oladiran

Melanie Orr

Jennifer Osborne

Diane Palmer

Su Parti

Jillian Payne

Cheryl Pellow

Patricia Perkins

Amanda Perry

Gail Perry

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Bea Petti

Christa Plesinger

Jim Ponder

Juliana Powell

Candace Power-Quinn

Jessiciah Rabkin

Rose-Marie Raumin

Beverly Reeves

Lynn Reiter

Dottie Rice

Julia Rogers

Barbara Rozema

Chris Sandoval

Brooke Schneider

Louise Schneider

Joan Scott

Katherine Seheult

Cheryl Slaton

Liz Slaton

Lynn Sleeth

Angie Temple

Le An Teunissen

Michael Thompson

Pamela Timothy

Carol Troesh

Elsa Troesh

Carole Trousas

Teresa Volk

Agatha Wallen

Jessica Wallen

Dixie Watkins

Kara Watkins

Shelli Watkins

Pat Watts

Ellen Weisser

Dawn Whittam

Kay Wick

Mary Ann Xavier

Josh Zahid

Melba Zimmermann

Kerre Ziprick

Dunbar Avocado Ranch

 
 

Riverside Guild 

Doreen Alewine

Lorraine Anderson

Beverly Bailey

Judy Bailey

Carla Lidner Baum

Zee Beard

Linda Boecker

Maria Brandon

Rachelle Bussell

Carol Canale

Suzy Clem

Alyson Cram

Jannette Curti

Ann De Wolfe

Margo Dutton

Joni Evans

Phyllis Evans

Virginia Field

Janet Gless

Seema Gupta

Vickie Hawley
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Loretta Holstein

Gail Hood

Jody Isenberg

Sue Johnson

Roland Karim

Jeannene Kelly

Sari Kustner

Connie Librenjak

Jinger Liner

Meredith Maloney

Pauline McGuigan

Marcia McQuern

Bernice Miceli

Patricia Miller

Barbara Moore

Laura Moss

Kristen Muller

Janet Orr

Jillian Payne

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Carma Pooley

Dana Poppler

Joe Poppler

Bobbie Powell

Mary Ann Reyes

Gail Rice

Rosie Richardson

Concha Rivera

Barbara Robinson

Melissa Robinson

Sandra Schrader

Barbara Shackelton

Sue Simonin

Cookie Smith

Candace Spiel

Carol Troesh

Kelli Tyson

Clara Vanderpool

Billie Yeager

Josh Zahid

Paige Zellerbach

Honorary Members

Liz De Sutter

Kristi Robinson

Susan Wygant	

Temecula 

Valley Guild

Bonnie Baker

Peter Baker

Theresa Bolton

Rachelle Bussell

Cathy Ciraulo

Cindy Coopes

Patti Demuth

Michele Edisen

Thomas Ferguson

LouEllen Ficke

Judy Heinrich

Jill Howie

Roland Karim

Annette LaRocque

Debby Lalonde

Carmela Loelkes

Christine McCusker

John McCusker

Michelle Ortiz

Jillian Payne 

Catherine Pepe

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Lucas Secor

Helen Staples-Evans

Kathryn Stiles

Mie Tscuhimoto

Lili Tuccinardi

Lauren Weeks

Josh Zahid
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Mary Ann Xavier, Chair

Phil Savage IV, Vice Chair

Jillian Payne, Secretary

Scott Perryman, President 

Joe Perry, Treasurer

Rhona Bader

Theresa Bolton

Christi J. Bulot

Rachelle Bussell

Andy Carpiac

Richard E. Chinnock, MD

Patrick Evans

Trixie Fargo

Martha E. Green

Eloise Habekost

Richard Hart, MD, DrPH

Kerry Heinrich

Jonathan Holmes

Ernie Hwang

Stacy Iverson

Steve Kienle

Alaina Mathews

Kim McCloud

Laurie McCoy

Glenn Moss

Jonathan O’Connell

Dave Oldham

Ricardo Peverini, MD

Honorable James Ramos, Jr.

Maria Ramos

Kelly Roberts

Barbara Robinson

Candace Spiel

Ken Stream

Dennis Troesh

Roger Wadell

James E. Woolen

 

Advisors

Leonard L. Bailey, MD

H. Roger Hadley, MD

David B. Hinshaw, Sr., MD

Erin J. Lastinger

Honorable Jerry Lewis

John W. Mace, MD

J. David Moorhead, MD

Honorable Patrick J. Morris

Honorable Shirley Pettis Thompson

Dave K. Stockton

Nancy Varner

George D. Voigt

Dixie Watkins

Morton Woolley, MD

2016 ofBoard
DIRECTORS

LLU
H
M
K
T
G
#C

H
F-121-17/0917/3000
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Assistant Vice President 

Jillian Payne 
909-558-5364  |  f: 909-558-3562 
jpayne@llu.edu

Director

Joanna DeLeon 
909-558-5366  |  f: 909-558-3562 
jadeleon@llu.edu

Senior Major Gifts Officer 
Corporate Champions

Tiffany Hoekstra 
909-558-5367  |  f: 909-558-3562 
thoekstra@llu.edu

Guilds Manager

Josh N. Zahid 
909-558-5384  |  f: 909-558-3562 
jnzahid@llu.edu

Events Coordinator

Amiee Lay 
909-558-5368  |  f: 909-558-3562 
alay@llu.edu

Senior Administrative Assistant

Victoria Dulin 
909-558-5370  |  f: 909-558-3562 
vdulin@llu.edu

Contact Us
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